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FY 2015 Carryover: Summary
• Revenue balance of $32.28 million or 0.87 percent of General 

Fund Revenues
• Less than 1 percent on a base of $3.75 billion
• Small improvements in categories such as personal property, sales tax, 

recordation and deed of conveyance 
• Concern for future years as these categories have fluctuated in recent years 

• Disbursement balance of $54.64 million or 1.44 percent of 
General Fund Disbursements
• Encumbrances of $33.11 million
• Unencumbered carryover of $3.08 million, largely the Incentive Reinvestment 

Initiative
• Remaining balance of $14.63 million, after reserve adjustments

• Available balance (including revenues and disbursements) of 
$46.91 million
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FY 2015 Carryover: Critical items
• Critical Requirements - $19.28 million

• $13.10 million to the School’s Sinking Fund for Infrastructure Replacement and 
Upgrades
• Consistent with the Infrastructure Financing Committee Report approved on 

March 25, 2014 and the Board’s Budget Guidance approved April 21, 2015. 
• This contribution will be built into the FY 2017 baseline budget going forward.

• $2.00 million contribution to the World Police and Fire Games.  The Carryover 
Review also includes the appropriation of $1.00 million in support from the 
Commonwealth of Virginia in support of the Games.

• $1.50 million for the third and final year of County contributions to be used for 
installing turf on high school rectangular fields with the stipulation that the 
funding be matched by the Fairfax County Public Schools consistent with 
recommendations from the County/Schools Turf Field Task Force.

• $0.65 million for the second year of General Fund contributions for the Laurel 
Hill Adaptive Reuse project as identified in the July 29, 2014 Board Action item.

• $0.17 million to fund a transition period of six months for the Annandale Adult 
Day Health Care Center as directed by the Board when the FY 2016 Budget 
was approved.
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FY 2015 Carryover: Reserves/Capital
• Allocations for Reserves/Capital - $17.81 million

• $11.05 million or 40 percent of the balance is allocated to the County’s 
Managed Reserve and Revenue Stabilization Fund in support of the County’s 
triple AAA bond rating.
• Consistent with the Board’s new policy on funding reserves which was approved on 

April 21, 2015. 
• In addition to this allocation, all other Carryover adjustments have been accompanied 

with contributions to the two reserves as well, consistent with the Board policy of 
allocating 10 percent of disbursement increases to reserves.  

• As a result, the total contributions to the reserves at Carryover is $18.51 million and 
results in funded percentages of 2.18 percent for the Managed Reserve and 3.41 
percent for the Revenue Stabilization Fund. 

• $5.53 million or 20 percent of the balance is allocated as the second 
contribution to the Infrastructure Sinking Reserve Fund to address outstanding 
capital infrastructure requirements.
• Consistent with the recommendations of the Infrastructure Financing Committee.   
• As a result of the contributions this year and last year at Carryover, a total of $8.4 

million is now available for County infrastructure and upgrade requirements.
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FY 2015 Carryover: All Other Requirements
• All Other Requirements - $3.66 million 

• Small number of other adjustments that are also necessary at this time.  
• Additional resources for existing programs such as the Public Assistance case 

management and the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program, with no net 
cost to the General Fund.  

• Funding to meet Board priorities is included as a result of additional work that 
staff has undertaken since the adoption of the FY 2016 budget:
• addressing mental health issues ($0.80 million) through the addition of a second 

Mobile Crisis Unit; 
• supporting prevention efforts in the community ($0.65 million);
• providing opportunities as part of the resident curator program ($0.10 million); and,
• reducing SACC waiting lists ($0.03 million). 

• An increase of $1.54 million in support of emergency system requirements of 
aging infrastructure.

• Reserve of $6.16 million net available for the Board for future 
non-recurring priorities
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